
 

 
Message from 
the Head of 
Campus 
 
We are pleased to present the 
second issue of our school 
newsletter. In this edition, we would 
like to share with you some exciting 
developments and upcoming events. 
 
After four weeks, we are happy to report that our 
new teachers have been adapting well and 
quickly getting up to speed with the expectations 
and responsibilities of their roles. With the 
support and encouragement of their more 
experienced colleagues, they have been actively 
developing their online teaching mindset as well 
as skills to create engaging learning for our 
students. We are confident that with your 
continued support, our new teachers will thrive 
and make valuable contributions to our school 
community.  
 
We are also delighted to see how quickly new 
supervisors and Reception students are settling 
into school. Miss Megan is thoroughly enjoying 
her travels to our new families and helping them 
to establish daily learning routines. Very soon, the 
Reception students will be WebEx experts.  
 
Seeing the growth of our students is one of the 
best rewards of working in SOTA. This year, SOTA 
has replaced SRC with Student Council to 

strengthen the leadership skills of 8 emerging 
leaders. The purpose of Student Council is to give 
students a more active voice and platform to 
share their ideas, concerns, and suggestions for 

improving our school. We are 
confident these fine young leaders 
will make valuable contributions to 
the school. 
 
The second half of term 1 is rather 
exciting. On Friday, 17 March is SOTA-
Arid Lands Science Day and Learning 
Conversations. Staff from Marine 
Discovery Centre will share 
fascinating facts about marine life 
with students. Following their talk, 

teachers will host Learning Conversations with 
each family to discuss their student’s learning 
progress. In week 8, we will gather at Woomera 
Area School for School Experience Week. Besides 
NAPLAN, we have planned many fun activities for 
that week.  
 
Improving reading is our school goal for the year.  
While reading is critical to language 
development, it also expands our imagination 
and ways of relating to the magical world that we 
live in.  The South Australian Premier’s Reading 
Challenge is in its 20th year. Let’s keep 
encouraging our students to read every day. We 
look forward to seeing all our students receiving 
their PRC certificates at Get Together. 
 
My colleagues and I can’t wait to see all of you again 
at Woomera!  
 
Best wishes  
Lai Kuan Lim 
 
 

February 2023 Term 1 

 

https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/the-challenge/
https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/the-challenge/
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Events 
Pupil Free Day: 10 March 

Adelaide Cup Public Holiday: 13 March 

School Experience Week: 20-24 March  

Good Friday Public Holiday: 7 April  

Easter Monday Public Holiday: 10 April 

School Holidays: 15 - 30 April 

Canberra Camp: 1 – 5 May 

Camp: 3-7 July 

Mini Schools: 25 - 29 September 

Get Together: 8 - 9 December 

Student Free Days 
March 10th 

June 13th 

August 7th (correction from July 7th)    

 

OPFA and SOTA CGC 
Outback Parents and Friends 

Association (OPFA) 
An opportunity for the parents, supervisors and staff 
of students enrolled with the Port Augusta School of 
the Air (SOTA) to discuss any aspects associated with 

the school. 

SOTA Committee of Governing 
Council (CGC) 

The SOTA CGC discuss governance issues that require 
further discussion from OPFA meetings. 

OPFA/CGC upcoming meeting dates 

All meetings at 3:30pm  

OPFA:   Week 7 (T1) Wednesday 15 March  

CGC:    Week 8 (T1) Wednesday 22March  

 

Welcome to 2023! Our first OPFA meeting saw 
finances sorted for the face to face events for this 
coming year and discussions on camp for 2024, 
induction, School Experience Week and what we can 
expect for this year. SA ICPA Conference coincides 
with SEW this year at Woomera on the 24th of March 
so this will make it easy for us mums to attend while 
the students are busy learning all things space! 

CGC welcomes a few new members to the fold for 
2023 with the talk of a new SOTA building/site at the 
forefront of a lot of minds for the coming years. As 
always, if anyone has things to add to agendas or 
points for discussion, please let Petie or Leah know 
and we’ll be sure to jot it down. 

Thanks 

Petie Rankin – Chair SOTA CGC 

Leah Beard – Chair OPFA 

 
 

Premier’s Be Active 
Challenge 

 
The Premier’s be active  Challenge is about 
encouraging students to be more active, more often. 
Participants are rewarded with medals if they 
complete at least 60 minutes of physical activity on at 
least 5 days per week for at least 4 weeks. Information 
can be found at www.pbac.sa.edu.au    

http://www.pbac.sa.edu.au/
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Start of Term 
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Student Council 2023 
PRESIDENT – Ruby  

 

Hi I'm Ruby and I am in Year 7! I am the President of Student Council this 
year. After school I like doing art, swimming or going motorbike riding. I 
am a kind and organised person. I love to help people whenever! I would 
love to plan many after school activities for SOTA kids. I am really looking 
forward to leading the student council this year. 

 

 

VICE PRESIDENT - Cody 

Hi I am Cody and I am in year 6 this year.  My teacher is Ms. Kaur. 

I love building things out of Lego and then play with them in my room. I also 
love motorbike riding and moving cows. I want to be a mechanical engineer 
when I grow up. 

I live with my Mum, Dad, siblings Lara and Dan, dogs Benji and Sooky, and my 
two pet geckos, Sticky and Lazy Bug. 

I want to help the school by organising excursions and fun sport practices. I also 
want to help our school be known around Port Augusta. 

 

WELLBEING LEADER – Ryder  

 

Hello, my name is Ryder and I live on the Twin Station. I am a wellbeing leader with 
Lucy. I love dirt bike riding, shooting guns, helping Dad in the shed and working.  I 
can't wait to make a school a better place with some great ideas. 
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WELLBEING LEADER – Lucy 

Hi, my name is Lucy and I am in year six. My interests are swimming, art, 
going to the beach and running my little business ‘Desert Creations’. 

I live at the Peake Station which is halfway between Oodnadatta and 
William Creek. I live with Mum, Dad and my 3 younger brothers George, 
Jack and Lenny.  

Some things I would like to do for the school is organise different fun 
activities like ‘Jump Rope for Heart’ and ‘MS readathon’. These activities are good because you can do 
them in your back yard while giving back to the community. 

 
LEARNING LEADER – Stella 

Dear SOTA families,  

My name is Stella and I will be one of the Student Council members this 
year. I hope to make SOTA very fun and exciting for everyone, while we still 
do our learning! I hope to get some clubs going and invite some guest 
speakers to assemblies.  

See you at school! 

 

LEARNING LEADER –  Winsome 

Hi my name is Winsome and I am in year 6. 

I am living on Wilgena station with my little sister and my parents. My 2 
brothers are at boarding school.  

My interests are horse riding, making jewellery, swimming, baking, surfing 
and bush walks. 

In my role as a learning leader, I want to help little kids with their work and 
give ideas. 
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COMMUNITY LEADER – Mareike 

My name is Mareike and I am one of your community leaders on student 
council. I am in year 5 and 10 years old. I live on the Eyre Peninsula with my 
family and animals. As community leader I will help SOTA strengthen our 
bond with other schools and communities by initiating more activities 
together.  

 

COMMUNITY LEADER– James 

Hi! My name is James and I am a Community Leader. I’m in year 5 and my age 
is 10 going on 11. I live on Upalinna station which is about 40km out of Hawker 
and I live with my parents and sister. As a community leader I hope to make 
school a good thing to all kids that dislike it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 Week 2 

Miss Emma Edward for a great start to online learning, remembering to put his hand up in class and making a 

very detailed Armadillo model. 

Miss Jo: Lilly for participating more in each lesson and working hard on using her ‘Growth Mindset’. 

Miss Morley:  Eli for his continued enthusiasm and participation in all learning areas 

Miss Kaur: Lily  for always taking pride in her work and presenting it neatly. 

Ms Mel:  Ruby for for her neat book work and detailed work returns this week. 
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Library Time 
 

 

 

 

 

 

It was so good to see everyone at Induction Week. The students were thrilled to 
share what they have been up to over the break and I was so impressed, I thought 
I would share them here with you. Here are postcards from the Year 1 / 2 class. 
The library has a fantastic year planned for SOTA. We look forward to our 
Wednesday assemblies to share new and exciting news each week. Your Library 
Ninja, Zoe Elliott 
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Miss Megan’s Home Visits 
 

Hello again SOTA families. Over the past two weeks, I have visited two of our new Reception students and wow 
am I impressed!! 

The skills!! The enthusiasm!! The school rooms!! 

The learning and the charming manners! I have been so lucky to spend some time getting to know these new 
members of our wonderful community. 

It is very rewarding being together on an Itinerant visit and supporting the children as they have fun with their 
learning, their friends, and their online teachers. 

I hope they all keep reading, riding, playing, exploring and learning more about numbers. 

And, I hope to see you all in the coming weeks. 

Miss Megan 
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Miss Emma’s Reception 
 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
In Reception we have had a fantastic start to the year! It was wonderful to see everyone face to face at 
induction week. 
 
In English we have been learning about the difference between real and imaginative texts. Students learnt all 
about armadillos and created models out of playdough. 
 
In Maths we have been learning our numbers 0-10. Students have practised writing and making these numbers 
in many different ways. 
 
Students have become so much more confident in using WebEx and it is great to see them using their 
annotation tools in lessons. 

Remy 

Roy 

Emmett 

Edward 

Beau 

Eli 
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Miss Jo’s 1/2 
The Year 1/2 Legends have been learning about poetry with the use of the book ‘Wombat Stew.’ 
Students have started learning about different noun groups and verbs to make their writing more 
exciting. We have also been learning lots about numbers and the importance of place value when 

recording numbers. We’ve managed to look at what animals/humans and plants need to survive in our 
Science lessons. And if that wasn’t enough, we have also been learning how we can use our face to 

make different expressions in our Drama Lessons. 
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Miss Morley’s 3/4 
Year 3/4 is having a wonderful start to the term, demonstrating 
glorious enthusiasm and participation throughout all our 
subjects!  

In class we have been busy learning: investigating forces in our 
every day lives in Science; researching the European history of 
Australia in HASS; becoming budding poets in English; 
demonstrating our understanding of numbers in Maths; and 
designing incredible performances and characters in our Drama 
classes. 

I am very excited to see where the rest of the year takes us and 
delighted to share some of their fabulous work with everyone!   

Awesome going 3/4 class. Keep up the good work!  
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Miss Kaur’s Year 5/6 
 

I’m super proud of all the learning 5/6 students have done so far. The students have been using a growth 
mindset to extend their learning skills. In English, we have been learning about the elements of plot and short 
stories. Students have been learning to write various elements of a story using plot diagram. In Maths, we have 
been learning about prime numbers, how to make a factor tree and properties of multiplication.  
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Ms Mel’s Year 7 
In the Year 7 class we have been exploring a variety of mental strategies in Mathematics. In History we have been 
researching what historians and archaeologists do and why this is important work. We will soon begin our 
investigation into the civilisation of ancient Egypt. In Health students have been exploring their personal qualities 
and identifying ways these qualities can help them manage changes and transitions in their lives. 
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